Michael McGovern

Cape Elizabeth Town Manager

320 Ocean House Road

Cape Elizabeth, Me 04107

October 12, 2007

Dear Michael,

I have received a letter from 3 residents of Shipwreck Cove Road seeking to have a portion of the road name changed back to the original Peabbles Cove Road. (Attached)
In the late 1990’s the Town underwent re-addressing and road name changes in order to comply with E-911 regulations.  At this time a portion of Peabbles Cove Road was changed to Shipwreck Cove Road, which is a private way.
Since that time the owner of the road, Carolyn Tucker of 10 Peabbles Cove Road, has been upset with the number of service trucks, delivery vehicles, and sightseers traversing Peabbles Cove Road, making the loop onto Shipwreck Cove Road, and then leaving via Long Point Lane.
Several years ago, in order to deter traffic, Ms. Tucker had placed several large rocks across Shipwreck Cove Road blocking traffic.  This rock wall separates the roadway leaving #21 thru #28 Shipwreck Cove Road on one side of the wall and #30 thru #54 Shipwreck Cove Road on the other side.  In blocking Shipwreck Cove Road a quarter of the way down, Public Safety now accesses 3 houses from one side of Shipwreck Cove Road and at least 8 houses from the other side of Shipwreck Cove Road.
In speaking with Ms. Tucker concerning the issue, she is steadfast that the rocks are staying in place.

Therefore, in the interest of Public Safety, I would agree with the request from the residents that the north side of Shipwreck Cove Road up until the rock barrier be changed back to Peabbles Cove Road.  I would ask that you submit this letter and materials to the Town Council for their approval.

I have reviewed this request with both the Fire Chief and the Town Assessor and they are also in agreement.  I have included some pictures of the rocks placed in the roadway and maps outlaying the area.
Respectfully,

Neil R. Williams

Chief of Police

Enclosures

